Rapidly growing: Another success for British Bangla Chess Association   

Abu Hasan from BBCA reports

Since its establishment in June 2015 by enthusiastic expat Bengali chess players the British Bangla Chess Association (BBCA), aka Bangla Chess Club, has become a well-known name in the London chess arena.  Based in the Bengali heartland of Tower Hamlets, the club boasts members from the Bengali and many other communities and is a multi-cultural inclusive chess club with over 50 members representing all levels. 

The development of the club has been underpinned by three very successful tournaments. Following its first tournament in August 2015, primarily to attract new members it ran in December 2016 an international rapidplay level tournament that attracted over 100 including GMs Mathew Sadler and Tamas Fodor. Similar rapidplay tournaments were held in November 2017 and 2018 with participants enjoying traditional Asian hospitality with excellent organisation. 

The November 2018 tournament was our first FIDE-rated event. Managed by Chief Arbiter Adam Raoof and Michael Flatt the event attracted 89 players including a GM, IM, five FMs and two CMs. Participants observed a two-minute silence to remember people who died in the First and Second World Wars.  

In the Open section IM Antanas Zapolskias won first prize with 5.5/6, with GM Bogdan Lallich, FM Jovica Radovanovic and Bajrush Kelmendi sharing second and third prizes with 5/6.

In the Major section Ahmedul Hawk, Tim Valentine, Mohsen Abedian and Derek D Harvey all scored 5/6 to share first, escond and third prizes with Emily Maton winning the junior best performance prize.

Jovica Radovanovic and Ahmedul Hawk are members of British Bangla Chess Association. 

London Chess League and Summer Chess League 

British Bangla Chess Association joined the prestigious London Chess League at the start of the 2017-18 session fielding a team in Division Four. Immediately it met with considerable success and became the Division’s champion. This season it is in Division Three and is doing well adjusting to significantly stronger opponents. The club is now fielding a second team in Division Six. After four matches we are top of the table with 3.5/4.

BBCA is also an active participant of the newly introduced Summer Chess League, London jointly organised by Battersea and Hammersmith Chess Clubs.   

Monthly ECF Graded Rapidplay 

We organise a monthly friendly rapidplay which from January 2019 will be graded. The 60-player venue is the Hason Raja Centre of Spitalfields Housing Association at 117 Vallance Rd, London E1 5BW.  It will take place on the last Sunday of every month commencing 27 January, between 4 and 8pm.  Nearest underground stations are Whitechapel and Bethnal Green. Details will be available on the ECF Event Calendar and by contacting BBCA General Secretary Mostaque Choudhury by email at britishbanglachess@gmail.com or by text on 07903 559812. 

BBCA Practice sessions will continue to take place on all other Sundays from 4pm at Tower Hamlets Parents Centre,1 Links Yard, Spelman Street, London E1 5LX. 

